
 

 

Exeter Heritage Commission 

10 Front Street 

Exeter, NH   03833 

 

 

August 6, 2021 

 

 

Doug Eastman, Building Inspector 

Town of Exeter 

10 Front Street 

Exeter, NH   03833 

 

 

RE:  Demolition request, 12 Center Street  

 

 

Dear Doug: 

 

The Demolition Review Committee (DRC) met today at 12 Center Street. Mr. Bob Hill, 

Congregational Church trustee, was present to answer questions and show us the 

structure in question. We reviewed the request to demolish the existing garage and were 

able to view the structure inside and out. It is the opinion of the DRC that the garage is 

not historically or culturally important to the town of Exeter. We understand that plans to 

replace the garage are intended to be of the same design and footprint as the existing 

structure. Voting in favor were John Merkle, John Grueter, Pam Gjettum, and Julie 

Gillman. As a church member and deacon, I abstained. 

 

Please advise the applicant that they are free to proceed with demolition pending securing 

other required town approvals.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Jay L Myers, Chairman 

Exeter Heritage Commission 

 

 


